
September 2019 

9/28 & 29 MC Southwest  

9/29  Keelboat (KB) Fall/Winter 3 & 4 

10/5 & 6 Tulsa Catfight Catamaran Racing 

10/6  Centerboard (CB) Fall/Winter  5 & 6 

10/7  Board of Governors Meeting 

10/7-11 Hobie 17 & 18 North American Championships 

10/19  Windycup 

              **All Club BBQ & Annual Meeting 



Windycrest 
All Club Steak Dinner  

Great People - Excellent Eats 

Saturday - September 28th - 7pm 

      
In conjunction with our MCSW regatta, the MC Fleet will host a “Cook Your Own Steak Din-
ner”. Your chance for a nice sail, and when you get off the water, hang out, enjoy rehash, and 
visit with everyone. The dinner includes a steak you cook to perfection, baked potato with all 

the trimmings, a caesar salad, dessert, and iced tea. Plus enjoy our cocktail of the evening. Chill 
out and relax at Windycrest. All for only $18.00 per person. (A chicken breast alternative pro-

tein available if requested.) 
 

All we need is your reservation! Make one here: sailamc@aol.com 

The deadline for reservations is midnight Wednesday, Sept 26th. 
Questions: Danny Ziegler 918-857-3252 (call or text).  

mailto:sailamc@aol.com


One more thing on my mind right now is the…..(mm mm, steaks plus gin & 

tonics) 

MC Southwest Championship Regatta  

is coming up the weekend of September 28-29, 2018.MC racers can regis-

ter on line at: www.mcscow.org 

With it comes the: 

All Club Steak Dinner 
Great People - Excellent Eats 

Saturday - September 28th - 7pm 

      

 In conjunction with the regatta, the MC Fleet will host a  

“Cook Your Own Steak Dinner”. 

Your chance for a nice sail, and when you get off the water, hang out, enjoy 

the dinner includes a steak you cook to perfection, all the stuff to go 

with it.  Cocktail of the evening will be the classic Gin and Tonic. All for 

only $18.00 per person. 

 

All we need is your reservation! Make one here: sailamc@aol.com 

The deadline for reservations is midnight Wednesday, Sept 26th. 

Questions: Danny Ziegler 918-857-3252 (call or text) 

 

http://www.mcscow.org
mailto:sailamc@aol.com


Hello WSC Membership 
 

BIG REMINDER!!!!!!!  All trailer must have owners name clearly written on 
left side of trailer tongue.  This information helps everyone in the club.   

If something has happened to your boat any member will know who to 
contact.  We have had boats hit by lightening, blown off trailers, etc. 

If a Wildland Fire were to endanger WSC we would know who to contact 
to get boats or trailers moved.   

This includes empty trailers in the Empty Trailer Lot. 
I am planning to post the Boat Location List, either at the Bathhouse or 

on the Website, to assist members with identifying boats at the 
Club.   

And lastly this is how we prepare the annual renewals.   
So Please Please Please put your name on your trailer, or correct the name 
if it no longer is owned by the name on the trailer. 
 

Another reminder - Please contact Club Secretary Maurice Casad when you 
buy, sell, or move your boat.  We need to get this information updated and 
distributed to BOG members and Facilities Manager.  Contact Vice Commo-
dore and Secretary to learn if an empty space/slip is available if you are inter-
ested in moving your boat. 
 

Welcome aboard new member to WSC 

Carmen & Matthew Skelton ..............................918-745-6560 

Nellis (13), Silas (7), Willow (5) 
1707 S Indianapolis Ave, Tulsa, OK  74112-5831 

Catalina 22 #3767 

carmenskelton@yahoo.com 

Regular Membership 
 

Thank you 

WSC BOG 

mailto:carmenskelton@yahoo.com


Now that Steve and Mary have settled into their new apartment at the Monte-
reau, we are urging everyone to take a look at their calendars and make at 
least one commitment to provide a meal for Steve. He loves about anything 
and always enjoys visiting with friends. Because of Steve's conditions, they 
are not allowed into the dining room, so Monday night is the only night that 
Mary has music lessons and cannot cook for Steve. 
 
To signup for a meal, just log into www.lotsahelpinghands.com, pick a date 
or dates, and sign up. It couldn't be easier. 
 
We urge you to do it as soon as possible. 
 
Thanks again for all your support, 
Art and Rita Long 

Visit our community site: Steve and Mary Snider 

Powered by Lotsa Helping Hands and Muscular Dystrophy Association 

 

 

mailto:www.lotsahelinghands.com
https://mymuscleteam.lotsahelpinghands.com/c/719766/?utm_source=system-gen-6&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=engagement&utm_content=mymuscleteam


WSC Board Minutes 
September 9, 2019 

 

The Windword 

The official publication of Windycrest 

Sailing Club 

 

Windycrest Board of Governors 

Commodore 

   Skeeter Chilton 

   Commodore@windycrest.com 

Vice Commodore 

   Jason Williams   

Vice.commodore@windycrest.com 

Rear Commodore 

   VACANT   

Rear.commodore@windycrest.com 

Past Commodore 

   Drew Ziegler  

Past.commodore@windycrest.com 

Secretary 

   Maurice Casad  918-766-1810 

   secretary@windycrest.com 

Treasurer 

   Tom Proctor  918-496-8205 

   Treasurer@windycrest.com 

Fleet Captain 

   David Hyman 

   Fleet.captain@windycrest.com 

Activities Captain 

   Mark Hoagland  918- 

   Activities.captain@windycrest.com 

____________________________ 

 

Facilities Manager 

   Christian Supernaw  918- 

   Facilities.manager@windycrest.com 

Windword Editor 

   Julie Stilwell  918-633-2167 

   Windword@windycrest.com 

Website Manager 

   Richard Ferguson  918-994-1850 

   Webmaster@windycrest.com 

Club Scorers 

   KB-Roger Kerr  918-252-7551 

   CB-Harvey Baker  918-812-0500 

MC Scow Fleet Captain 

   Harvey Baker  918-812-0500 

Catalina 22/25/27 Fleet Captain 

   Tom Ostrye  918-688-7799 

Keelboat Handicap Racing Fleet Cap-

tains 

   Bob McGinnis  918-629-9308 

   Barbara & Warren Graham  

Sunfish/+95 Fleet 

   Skeeter Chilton  918-346-9518 

   

    

   

 

  

 

Call Meeting to order: Skeeter Chilton (Commodore), Jason Williams – 
absent (Vice Commodore), Robbie Corcoran – absent (Rear Commo-
dore), David Hyman (Fleet Captain), Maurice Casad (Secretary), Tom 
Proctor - absent (Treasurer), Mark Hoagland (Activities Chairman) and 
Drew Ziegler (Past Commodore)  

Guests present:   

Michelle Young, potential new member; Carmen Skelton, potential new 
member; Lisa Weatherholt, member; Bob White, member. 

New Member Requests – Michelle Young and Carmen Skelton were both 
present and are interested in applying for membership at WSC.  Michelle 
Young does not own a boat or have a lot of sailing experience and is in-
terested in an Associate Membership.  Carmen Skelton is interested in 
purchasing the Catalina 22 that was donated to WSC by Donna Rutledge 
for $200. She requested to join WSC as a Member. 

A motion was made and seconded to accept Carmen Skelton’s member-
ship application, and it was approved. 

Old Business: 

Flood Damage –  

The pavilion rock façade needs to be repaired and the work 
will probably require someone with masonry skills. 

The electricity repairs are underway.  The lights in the pavil-
ion are not working yet, some of the pavilion receptacles 
are operable but not all. 

The power to all of C dock is still not functioning.  Bob White 
was present at the meeting to request that this be given a 
priority to repair.  Skeeter informed him that the repairs 
are being prioritized and addressed as quickly as possi-
ble with limited resources. 

The water lines on B dock are not functioning and there is a 
water leak at the end of C dock.  Members are reminded 
to please turn on the water when necessary to the docks 
and then turn off the water supply to the docks when fin-
ished. 

 The WSC hydro-hoist that was available for any member to 
use has been removed.  It was damaged by the flood 
beyond the point of repair.  The board will consider 
whether to replace it. 

Beer 

A new beer tap has been installed in the pavilion to help facil-
itate lively and candid post sailing discussions. 



Board Minutes cont’d 

New Business: 

Robby Corcoran has resigned from the board as the Rear Commodore. 

Any problems that are noticed on the Committee boat and/or support boats needs to be identi-
fied and reported by noting at the bottom of the race form and sent to Christian Supernaw 
for resolution. 

Secretary Report:The August minutes of meeting were approved.  

Windycrest Editor Report:No report this month 

Treasurer Report: 

Tom Proctor was absent but submitted the monthly financial report which was reviewed and ap-
proved.  

Activities Captain Report:  

Mark Hoagland: 

The WSC Annual Meeting will be held this October.  The format was discussed, and it was 
agreed not to incur the expense of hiring a band for the meeting this year. 

The WSC Christmas party was discussed.  Possible venues are being reviewed and ideas for 
increasing interest and attendance at the Christmas party were discussed.  Any members 
with ideas on the subject should contact a board member with their thoughts and construc-
tive ideas. 

Fleet Captain Report: 

David Hyman: 

Racing is back with the fall/winter season after a shortened summer racing series due to the flood-
ing.  

A second racing rules seminar is being considered. 
The idea of having a fall regatta was discussed as a way to make up for some of the lost racing this 

summer. 
Vice Commodore Report:Jason Williams: 

No Vice Commodore report 

Facility Manager Report:No Facility Manager report 

Rear Commodore Report: 

Robbie Corcoran has resigned and no replacement has been named yet, so there is no report this 
month. 

Past Commodore Report: 

Drew Ziegler: 

The Hobie Nationals regatta that will be held near WSC out of Walnut Cove is coming up.  
Volunteers may be needed to assist in supporting this event. 

WSC will also host the MC scow Southwest regional regatta again this year. 



Board Minutes cont’d 

Commodore Report: 

Skeeter Chilton: 

Several options for ways to be able to accept credit cards as payment for club dues, fees, 
events etc. are being considered and were discussed.  Hopefully this option can be 
made available in the near future. 

There will be several board vacancies to be filled and voted on at the annual WSC meeting 
in October. 

Dan Jarrett is being considered as the new Fleet Captain. 

Lisa Weatherholt is interested in the Rear Commodore position. 

Skeeter is working with several club members to come up with a new Treasurer 
since Tom Proctor has announced he would like to step down from the post. 

 

Meeting was adjourned 7:45 p.m.  The next meeting will be on Monday October 7, 2019 at the Case 
Community Center at 6:30 p.m. 

Respectfully yours, 
Maurice Casad 
Windycrest Secretary 



   
FOR SALE: 

Chesapeake Wherry Row Boat 
Built from kit 2006 
Wooden Lapstrake Construction 
Length 17'9" 
Beam 38" 
Carbon Fiber Hatchet Blade Oars 
 
$1,100.00 
 
Buyer responsible for pick up or shipping 

918-595-5552 

WSC Classifieds 



4000 pound Hydro hoist with a dry keel tub. The keel tub allows the keel to stay 

dry when the boat is sitting on the Hydro .The hoist is selling for $1300. 

 
6000 pound Hydro hoist for sale. This hoist is selling for $1800. Both hoists are 
at Windycrest Sailing Club 
 
Call or text Bob at 918-629-930 

WSC Classifieds 



2013 J/70 #239 w/ trailer.   $34,000 
Never campaigned. Never trailered after delivery. 
Never kept in water. Sailed only in club races. 
Located: Tulsa, OK 
Contact: Roger Kerr 918-284-7910  



ISLAND HOPPER MOTOR FOR SALE 

Type: extendable shaft, air cooled, 2HP, easy carry (16 lbs), 
2 cycle, less than 2 hrs total use. Perfect for small boats on 
wind failing days. Paid $670. Firm at $300. Bob Wandres, 
918-813-1052 

E scow For Sale 
 
1995 model 28ft. E scow. Includes trailer and numerous sails. Sails 
include a new unused spinnaker. The boat is old style (non-bow 
sprit) in good condition and not heavily used. It needs a new cover. 
Includes upgrade extras of dual compasses and hiking straps that 
are not currently installed on the boat. Currently stored at Tsa-La-Gi 
Yacht Club. $6,000. For more information contact Burdette Blue 918-
583-1166 



Santana 20 #700 (1985) - $1,400 or 
best offer 
    Includes original sails (mainsail, jib, 
150% genoa, and spinnaker)  
 
plus a North Sails 150% genoa and a 
second spinnaker ("Tomato") 
 
    Also includes trailer.  Located in the 
upper dry-sail keel-boat lot. 
 
     
Contact Skip Chandler at (918) 237-
0060 

 

CLASSIFIEDS 


